
A two year project to publish the theses of two Tyndale 
alumni has come to print. The theses of two brothers from 
Romania treated translational issues in the Romanian Bible 
to make a more accurate text as well as a proper 
understanding of justification. Their work also has helped 
with a new Romanian Bible commentary, one which is not 
merely a translation from another modern culture and 
language 

The end of 2023 and beginning of 2024 has seen more physical challenges 
than is ideal. Another bout of Covid as well as the regular flu sapped the 
energy of both Tom and Patti.  Thankfully, Tom was able to continue 
teaching at the seminary even when he had the flu since the illness was 
rampant on both sides of the podium. Such is life in a tightknit community 
such as Tyndale. We share. ☺ We praise the Lord that Patti’s macular 
degeneration has not gotten worse, and her eyesight even has recovered 
a bit in one eye. Please pray for us for the strength we need day by day.  

Spring 2024 

To Him be glory in the Church and in Christ Jesus throughout all generations,  
forever and ever. Amen.  

Eph. 3:21 [ESV] 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring greetings from the Netherlands! We write rejoicing that we have the 
privilege to serve the Lord’s people primarily in the academy, knowing 
these students will go back to their home countries to serve in their local 
churches, among other ministries. They will work to bring God glory in 
many local gatherings of His Church in many lands. 

 

Please pray . . . 

For God’s hand of strength 
and grace for Tyndale’s alumni 
in Ukraine as they do relief 
work, and in Myanmar as they 
help widows as well as teach 
orphans and college students. 

For the  students and faculty 
of Tyndale as the end of the 
spring term with its papers and 
exams rapidly is approaching. 

For needed daily strength for 
both Tom and Patti as they 
minister in the Netherlands. 

Praise! 

The second volume of the 
Tyndale Theological Seminary 
Theses Series, a series that 
Tom edits, has come to print. 
Please pray this volume by two 
Brethren alumni will be used of 
the Lord. 

Prayer Points 

A busy time,  
as always 

Personal notes 

With thankful hearts 

We continue to thank the Lord for His provision for our material needs via the believers who read 
this newsletter. We could not remain in Europe and continue our service here without the 
faithfulness of the Lord’s people.  
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language. Training believers for this type of important 
technical work is just some of Tyndale’s ministry, and 
Tom is thrilled to be part of this work.  

Mentoring at the seminary is going well. The three men 
with whom Tom works have grown noticeably as their 
second or third year at the seminary comes to an end. 
Please pray for Filip, Amoon, and Jovens as they carry on. 


